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ñA Reconciling Congregationò 

We are a congregation on a 

journey to Sustainability, 

recognizing that we are 

stewards of Godôs creation 

for all generations, and 

believing that all human 

needs must be met equitably. 

The Natural Step Framework 

is our guide to Sustainability. 

We are a Reconciling 

Congregation that welcomes 

everyone into full 

participation in the life of this 

church! Your age, sexual 

orientation, gender identity, 

racial or ethnic background, 

economic situation, marital 

status, and physical or mental 

condition will enrich the 

fabric of our community. We 

accept all people as children 

of God.  
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gaudium 

hare; joie 

ˢ˥ˬ˷; öröm 

pʘʜʘʩʮʴ;   

vreugde; rõõm 

radost; xŬɟɎ; ϰϼТ  

sukacitaʪ; radoŜĺ 

furaha; gioia; glede 

pʘʜʦʩʪʴ; kagalakan 

• ; dģiaugsmas; ilo 

glede; Freude; alegria; 

niԚm vui; koa; §thas; ßÝx: 
ʙʘʷʨ ʭᴇᴇʨ; ; poza; 

llawenydd; glädje; gleði; prieks 

zÑęÏ: sevinç; ʨʘʜʦʩʪ; glæde J
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Liminality, non-complementary (action), 
concrescence, other words for Joy 

Explore new words 
for Joy 

http://www.indifferentlanguages.com/words/joy/hebrew
http://www.indifferentlanguages.com/words/joy/chinese_traditional
http://www.indifferentlanguages.com/words/joy/arabic
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Random Musings from Pastor Barbara  

By the time you receive this newsletter, we will be well into the season of Advent ï the weeks before Christmas when we 

prepare and anticipate the celebration of Jesusô birth. It is difficult for many to actually keep this focus. Certainly giving 

gifts and cards, hosting parties, decorating homes and baking treats can be acts of love and kindness and connection that 

help us anticipate Jesusô birth. But the same activities can be distractions from focus on the deeper meanings we can 

uncover throughout this season. My hope is that the choices you make in the coming weeks and days will be ones that 

help in bringing the meaning of Christmas itself into focus. 

One way to do this focus is to make Sunday mornings a commitment ï right through Christmas morning itself. Each 

week in Advent we are looking at language for joy ï ways to think about offering and receiving joy through Advent, 

Christmas and beyond. Much has happened in recent weeks to sort of suck the joy right out of our day to day lives. I 

sense anxiety and stress, anger and fear, confusion and grief around us and among us. Joy is a unique gift from God that 

offers beauty and surprises ï even laughter ï in the midst of anything. I am hoping we can share moments of joy 

together. Please come be part of this focused time.  

The Alternatives to Violence Action Team has an Advent Study underway. Itôs not too late to join in on Tuesday 

evenings at 6:30. Elizabeth Nielsen and Helen Van Nice are facilitating. You could be part of this focused time. 

Sing and hear just about every Christmas Carol and share in fun and fellowship at the Advent Party on December 9. And 

enjoy a fabulous dessert! Last year it was an evening of beautiful joyful noise. Will you come be part of it? 

Parking Lot Angels are at it again this year on Saturday the 17th. Weôll pass out a delightful list of ñshopping 

suggestionsò and help folks with their bags and carts. Everyone who participated last year had a great experience of 

connection and kindness. It was a joy. It changed our focus around holiday for sure. I hope youôll try this. 

Throughout the season the Alternative Christmas Gift Table will give you the opportunity to purchase genuinely helpful 

and meaningful gifts. Please consider this shift in Christmas giving. 

And, YES! Christmas falls on a Sunday this year. If you are in town, I hope you will come Christmas morning at the 

usual 9:30 time and meet for sharing a light brunch, singing Christmas carols, telling stories and more. Weôll be 

gathering in the Martha Room. In my previous experiences of Christmas falling on a Sunday, I can promise a joyful 

time! 

Be sure to find the page elsewhere in this newsletter that gives more details. 

Wishing you a season focused on the celebration of Jesusô birth ï and wishing you joy. 

 

email: revbabs2000@gmail.com   ~   phone: 208.991.8464 

Book Club  
The Book Clubôs next meeting, 

Tuesday, December 13, will not 

be in the church. Instead we are 

meeting at Eats and Treats 

restaurant in Philomath at 

11:30 am that day.  

Contributions 
All 2016 contributions must be in the 

church office or postmarked by 

December 31. All contributions after 

this date will be applied to 2017. 

Vases 
Can you complete our set? 

We are looking to complete a 

minimum of 12 glass brick vases. 

If you have one around the house 

and donôt know what to do with 

it...consider donating it to the 

church. Thank you. 

Beverly Park 

mailto:revbabs2000@gmail.com
tel:208-991-8464
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Advent and Christmas Activities  

 

CHRISTMAS  

EVE 

SERVICES 

SATURDAY,  

DECEMBER 24  
 

4:00 pm ~ Genuinely Kid Friendly Service, 
interactive story -telling,  

carols, and candlelighting  
 

7:00 pm ~ Candlelight and Carols  
(childcare available)  

 

10:00 pm ~ Candlelight, Carols, and 
Communion  

 

 

Christmas Day 
Sunday Service 

December 25 

Usual 9:30 worship in 
Martha Room  

Light Brunch, Singing Christmas Carols,  
Telling Stories, and more  
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Mixes In a Jar 
Support our youth mission trip. Choose from 

friendship soup, gluten free quinoa curry, three 

grain pilaf, layered lentil soup, triple dips, or 

coffee cake supreme. Great to have on hand for a 

fast meal or hostess gift. 

Sales Sunday, December 4, 11, 18. 

$10.00 each 

 
 

Game Night 
Friday,  December 2 and 16 game night from 6:00-9:00 pm in the Martha Room (B19). Bring a favorite board or card 

game to play. Drop in anytime; bring a snack to share, if you wish. Everyone welcome. Children and youth need to be 

accompanied by a parent or other responsible adult. Questions? Contact Elizabeth Nielsen at 541.757.0057 or 

nielsenrek@comcast.net. 

 

Amore Music Series Production 
The next noon-time Amore Music Series Organ Concert is Wednesday, December 21, 12:15-12:45 pm in the 

Sanctuary. Christmas organ music from Germany performed by Craig Hanson. Free but donations to support the series 

are appreciated. 

Pick Your 
Passion 

Support Families and Women 
Support Families & Women trying to stabilize their lives! 

As you probably know, finding and retaining affordable housing is a challenge for low income families and many 

women who are transitioning from homelessness. You can directly support housing security for these neighbors who are 

either homeless or in danger of losing their housing. The WRAP (Womenôs Rental Assistance Program) of Corvallis 

Housing First provides monthly rental assistance and on-going case management to support families and women as they 

stabilize their lives and find ways to support themselves. You can literally help a homeless child, who may well be a 

classmate of your child, have the peace of mind knowing where they will sleep each night or help a woman find the 

security and stability of her own place. You can donate through the Corvallis Housing First website http://

corvallishousingfirst.org/donate/ or send donations to Corvallis Housing First, c/o A&S Accounting, 316 SW 

Washington, Corvallis, OR 97333. One time donations are wonderful, but ñsustainingò donations can give you the 

monthly satisfaction of helping a local family stabilize and improve their lives. 

New Members 
Please let Pastor Barbara know (if you have not 

communicated already) that you are interested in 

becoming a member of FUMC. Weôll be 

welcoming new members during worship on 

December 11. (revbabs2000@gmail.com or 

208.991.8464) 

http://corvallishousingfirst.org/donate/
http://corvallishousingfirst.org/donate/
mailto:revbabs2000@gmail.com
tel:208-991-8464
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 In Our 

Thoughts 
& 

Prayers 
Walt Thies, dealing with some health issues. 

Esmerelda Allen, following the death of husband, 

Todd, on October 31. 

Chet Earls, home after spending a few days in the 

hospital with pneumonia. 

Marc Willis, following knee replacement surgery. 

Marilyn Roland, home after her tour of open heart 

surgery, minor strokes, and time at Mennonite. 

Remember: Evelyn & Teri Erbele, Missionaries in 

Ketchikan, Alaska. 

Intern -al Musings  
On the last Sunday of November, we begin Adventðthat time 

when we await the birth of the Prince of Peace. And if there 

was ever a time we needed Jesus...it must be now. Some of the 

events in the world presently are scary, maddening, and 

frustrating. Remember, though, that Jesus has set the model for 

his followers. I have recently signed a pledge that if Muslims 

are to be registered in this country, I will also register as a 

Muslim. I believe that is an act that Jesus would also do. Jesus, 

that unexpected child, the one who would show love for all 

those who were diminished and dismissed in his era, can be 

born in us anew...let us enter Advent with anticipation and 

hope. 

Leslie Chartier, Intern 

Church and Church Office  
Closed  

Monday, December 26 for the  
Christmas Holiday  

and  

Monday, January 2 for the  
New Year Holiday.  

Alternatives to Violence 
Advent Study 
What does it mean for us individually and as a community to 

seek peace and alternatives to violence during this time of 

waiting and preparation for Christmas and the arrival of the 

Prince of Peace? The Alternatives to Violence Team is 

sponsoring a 4-week Advent study on Tuesday evenings 

6:30-7:30 pm to explore this and other questions. Each weekôs 

session will stand on its own. Come whenever you are ableð

whether that is one session or all four or something in between. 

Topics for each week: 

× November 29: Promised Land, Promised Time 

× December 6: Women on the Edge 

× December 13: Keep Herod in Christmas 

× December 20: Surprising People 

Your leaders on this journey will be Helen Van Nice and 

Elizabeth Nielsen. For questions or additional information 

contact Elizabeth at 541.231.7944 or nielsenrek@comcast.net. 

Please join us! 

One who is between the age of 90 and 99, inclusive. 
One who is in his or her tenth decade. 

�h�� Fern Hoagland on December 24 
celebrating number 93. 

�h�� On December 26, Steve Besse who will 
be 97. 

If you can't wrap Christmas presents well, 
at least make it look like they put up a 

good fight. 

�e�f�e�f�e�f�e�f�e�f�e�f�e�f�e�f�e�f�e�f�e�f  


